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INTRODUCTION 

The 12th EDM Conference was held in Montréal from July 2 to July 5, and for the fifth time it 

held a Journal track which this year was edited by Andrew Olney and Luke Eglington. The 

Journal track allows papers submitted to JEDM to be presented at the conference. A 

summary is available in the proceedings, and the full text is published in the Journal. 

 

The Journal track received 7 submissions and 2 of them made it to the final stage of the 

special issue for journal publication. We are pleased to publish these papers in this issue. 

 

EDITORIAL ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

The JEDM editors and associate editors express their sincere gratitude and thanks to the 

colleagues who devoted their time and effort to reviewing: 

 

Roger Azevedo, University of Central Florida, UNITED STATES 

Tiffany Barnes, North Carolina State University, UNITED STATES 

Aaron Bauer, University of Washington, UNITED STATES 

Shayan Doroudi, Carnegie Mellon University, UNITED STATES 

Guillaume Durand, National Research Council of Canada, UNITED STATES 

Niki Gitinabard, North Carolina State University, UNITED STATES 

Andrew S Lan, University of Massachusetts Amherst, UNITED STATES 

Chun Wai Liew, Lafayette College, UNITED STATES 

Paquette Luc, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, UNITED STATES 

Roberto Martinez-Maldonado, The University of Sydney, AUSTRALIA 

Andreas Muehling, Technical University of Munich, GERMANY 

Elizabeth Rowe, Technical Education Research Center, UNITED STATES 

Erica Linn Snow, Arizona State University, UNITED STATES 

i Journal of Educational Data Mining, Volume 11, No 2, 2019


